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Pope Benedict XVI’s monthly prayer intentions for September 2009 focus on the Bible and 
on our knowledge of God’s Word: “That the Word of God may be better known, accepted, 
and lived as the source of freedom and joy.” 
 
As Catholic Christians, we need help in understanding and interpreting the Bible properly, 
but fortunately our Church provides us with helpful guidelines. For example, you might ask: 
Should we take the Bible literally? The answer may surprise you: YES, we need to read it 
both “literally” (but not literalistically) and “spiritually” (prayerfully, liturgically). 
 
This evening presentation, free and open to anyone, will introduce you to the key principles 
of Catholic interpretation of the Bible, and how to use and understand the Scriptures more 
deeply and fully. Whether you have read the Bible often, or hardly ever, you will certainly 
benefit from this presentation. So come eager to learn, and don’t forget to bring your Bible! 
 
 
When: Tuesday, September 29, 2009;  7:30 – 9:00 p.m. 
Where: St. John Neumann Church, 5101 Alton Parkway, Irvine 
 
 
About Fr. Felix Just, S.J.: 
 
A member of the California Province of the Society of Jesus (the Jesuits), 
Fr. Felix is the Director of Biblical Education at the Loyola Institute for 
Spirituality in Orange, CA, the Academic Coordinator of lay and deacon 
formation programs in the Diocese of Los Vegas, and a gifted presenter 
of many retreats and parish missions. Fr. Felix earned a Ph.D. in New 
Testament Studies from Yale University and has taught at several Jesuit 
universities. He often gives public lectures on a wide variety of biblical 
and liturgical topics, and maintains a large internationally acclaimed 
website of “Catholic Resources” –  http://catholic-resources.org. 

http://catholic-resources.org/

